Chlef, Investigations Division United States Civil Service Commission Washington 25, D. C.	
Doer Sir:	
I am returning herewith, properly executed, the form you sent me with regard to the applicant investigation you are conducting into the background and qualifications of	STAT
	STAT
· Thave the highest personal regard for both who are very intelligent,	STAT
reservations whatsoever concerning and recommend her highly.	STAT
Sincerely,	

Allen W. Dulles
Director

l'ilalicuare

0/DCI			
1	*	DCI	
1	•	Reading	
1	40	FMC chrono	
1	•		

MORI/CDF Pages 2-4

STAT

Approved For Release 2006/11/08: CIA-RDP80B01676R000700220015-7

7-6793-

BER SHIP

Honorable Philip Young / Chairman Inited States Civil Service Commission ashington 25. D. C.

Dear Mr. Young:

As the proposed Executive Pay Act of 1955 will be pending before the Congress when it reconvenes, I believe it important to set forth my view of the proper place of this Agency in that legislation for incorporation in any further action the Administration may take at that time.

As passed by the House, Section 103 of H.R. 7619 provides compensation for the Director of Central Intelligence at an annual rate equivalent to that to be provided for the Secretaries of the military departments and the Director of the Federal Bureau of Investigation. Under Section 106 of H.R. 7619, the annual rate of compensation for the Deputy Director of Central Intelligence is placed at the level of that provided for the Under Secretaries of the military departments, the Deputy Under Secretaries of the Department of State and several like positions. This places the salary of the Deputy Director one category above that to be paid Assistant Secretaries of the Executive Departments.

The Senate Committee on Post Office and Civil Service, in reporting S. 2028 to the Senate, established the rate of basic compensation of the Director of Central Intelligence in the same relative category as in H.R. 7019 (Section 102(a)). However, Section 102 (e) of S. 2628, as reported, establishes the rate of compensation of the Deputy Director of Central Intelligence at the same rate as that established for Assistant Secretaries of the Executive Departments, although the compensation of \$20,000 per annum is the same as that authorized by H.R. 7619.



Approved For Release 2006/11/08 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000700220015-7

I do not desire to comment on the amount of compensation that should be provided for the positions of Birector and Beputy Birector of Central Intelligence. I do wish to stress, however, the necessity of having these positions established at the appropriate level within the executive branch generally. Otherwise the functioning of all senior levels of the Agency is impaired by an implicit down-grading which raises obstacles to our establishing working relationships with the appropriate officials of other governmental departments.

The Director of Central Intelligence is a regular participant in the deliberations of the Mational Security Council and is a full member of the Operations Coordinating Board. As Director of Central Intelligence he is acting in his especity as senior intelligence advisor to the Government in addition to his responsibility as the head of the Agency, and it is felt that the Congress recognized this distinction in the Mational Security Act of 1947 which established both the position and the Agency. It would, therefore, seem appropriate for the Director to be bracketed with the Deputy Secretary of Defense, the Under Secretary of State, and the senior Administrative Assistants to the President, with whom he works on completely equal terms.

Whether the rate of compensation of the position of Director of Central Intelligence is established at the level of the Deputy Secretary of Defense and the Under Secretary of State or remains as proposed in S. 2028 and H.R. 7619, the position of Deputy Director of Central Intelligence should be equated to that of the Deputy Under Secretaries of State and the Under Secretaries of the military departments, as proposed in the House version, rather than at the lavel of Assistant Secretaries of the executive departments, as proposed by the Senate Committee. This is essential not only from the point of view of the broad responsibilities of the Deputy Director of Central Intelligence but also because the principal operating deputies below him in the Central Intelligence Agency must deal as equals with assistant secretaries of other departments, particularly State and Defense. This de facto equality has long been recognized in the composition of interdepartmental boards such as the Planning Board. of the Wational Security Council.

As you are undoubtedly aware, the Hoover Commission submitted its report on the intelligence activities of the Federal Government to the Congress on 29 June 1955. The Commission Task Force, headed by General Mark Clark, which was concerned with intelligence activities

carefully considered the appropriate establishment of the positions of the Birector and the Beputy Director of Central Intelligence within the executive branch of the Government. It was the opinion of the Task Force that the position of Director of Central Intelligence should be equated with that of the Deputy Secretary of Defense and that the position of the Deputy Director of Central Intelligence should be equated with those of the Under Secretaries in the Executive Departments.

I therefore hope that the Administration's position on this legislation will make clear that the relative positions of the Director and Deputy Director of Central Intelligence should be established as befits their functions and responsibilities as set forth above and, incidentally, substantiated by the Hoover Commission. I shall be happy to provide you with any further data or to discuss any aspect of this matter with you.

## Sincerely,

TRACE

Allen W. Dulles
Director

STAT

SA-DD/S:CFC:dlc (19 Oct 55)
Distribution:

0%1-addressee

/1-DCI reading file

1-Executive Registry

1-DD/S chrono

1-DD/S subject

1-Legislative Counsel

1-Comptroller

1-Inspector General

1-D/Personnel

CONCUR:

L. K. WHITE
Deputy Director
(Support)

C.P. Cabell DOLI 4 Dec 55

## MEMORANDUM FOR: THE DIRECTOR

Attached are proposed letters to Mr. Philip Young, Chairman, U. S. Civil Service Commission, and Mr. Röwland R. Hughes, Director, Bureau of the Budget, requesting that the Director and the Deputy Director of Central Intelligence be appropriately included in the executive pay proposal.

Recommend signature.

L. K. WHITE Deputy Director (Support)

OCT 22 1955 (DATE)

FORM NO. 101 REPLACES FORM 10-101 WHICH MAY BE USED.

(47)

Approved For Release 2006/11/08: CIA-RDP80B01676R000700220015-7

STAT